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N1: Letter to PILs not consulted - Category 1 & 2 
  



 

XX February 2023 
 
[Address] 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Sir/Madam, 
 
EXPANSION OF LONDON LUTON AIRPORT 
 
APPLICATION FOR DEVELOPMENT CONSENT 
 
I am writing to you from London Luton Airport Limited (trading as Luton Rising) 
regarding our proposals to expand London Luton Airport. The proposals include a new 
terminal and supporting facilities and infrastructure on land to the north of the existing 
runway. Alongside adjustments to the existing terminal, this would allow expansion to 
be phased over time in line with demand, increasing capacity from the current 
permitted cap of 18 million passengers per annum (“mppa”) up to 32 mppa (“the 
Project”).  
 
Our expansion proposal is classified as a Nationally Significant Infrastructure Project 
under the Planning Act 2008 (“the Act”). This means that an application for a 
Development Consent Order (“DCO”) is required to authorise our proposals. The 
application will be submitted to the Planning Inspectorate, who will examine the 
application on behalf of the Secretary of State, who will then take the decision on 
whether the proposals are approved.  
 
Why we are writing to you 
 
You have been identified as someone who may have an interest in land affected by 
the Project. The Act requires us to consult such parties but it has only recently come 
to our attention that you may own, occupy or have another legal interest in land that 
could be affected. This may be because you have recently bought, leased or secured 
an interest in land which may be affected by the Project. 
 
As such, we believe you may not have received a letter from us previously, informing 
you of the statutory consultation for the Project.   

 
We are writing to inform you that, although the period to respond to the consultation 
has now passed, you will have an opportunity to provide us with your comments on 
the Project during the next stage of the planning process. 
 
We plan to submit the application for development consent to the Planning 
Inspectorate in February 2023. Should the Planning Inspectorate accept the 
application and the Project progresses to the next stage (the pre-examination stage), 
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N2: Letter to PILS not consulted - Category 3 
  



 

XX February 2023 
 
[Address] 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Sir/Madam, 
 
EXPANSION OF LONDON LUTON AIRPORT 
 
APPLICATION FOR DEVELOPMENT CONSENT 
 
I am writing to you from London Luton Airport Limited (trading as Luton Rising) 
regarding our proposals to expand London Luton Airport. The proposals include a new 
terminal and supporting facilities and infrastructure on land to the north of the existing 
runway. Alongside adjustments to the existing terminal, this would allow expansion to 
be phased over time in line with demand, increasing capacity from the current 
permitted cap of 18 million passengers per annum (“mppa”) up to 32 mppa (“the 
Project”).  
 
Our expansion proposal is classified as a Nationally Significant Infrastructure Project 
under the Planning Act 2008 (“the Act”). This means that an application for a 
Development Consent Order (“DCO”) is required to authorise our proposals. The 
application will be submitted to the Planning Inspectorate, who will examine the 
application on behalf of the Secretary of State, who will then take the decision on 
whether the proposals are approved.  
 
Why we are writing to you 
 
Description of the land affected:  
 

• [X e.g. description of plot from BoR] 
 
You have been identified as someone who may be entitled to make a claim for 
compensation as a result of the implementation of the Project. The Act requires us to 
consult such parties but it has only recently come to our attention that you may own, 
occupy or have another legal interest in such land. This may be because you have 
recently bought, leased or secured an interest in land which may be affected by the 
Project. 
 
As such, we believe you may not have received a letter from us previously, informing 
you of the statutory consultation for the Project.  
 
For the avoidance of doubt, your land is not required by the Project and we are not 
proposing to use powers of Compulsory Acquisition to acquire your property.   



 

 
We are writing to inform you that, although the period to respond to the consultation 
has now passed, you will have an opportunity to provide us with your comments on 
the Project during the next stage of the planning process. 
 
We plan to submit the application for development consent to the Planning 
Inspectorate in February 2023. Should the Planning Inspectorate accept the 
application and the Project progresses to the next stage (the pre-examination stage), 
you will have an opportunity to register as an interested party and take part in the 
examination of the Project. 
 
We will write to you again at that stage, explaining how you will be able to take part in 
the examination and to comment on the Project.  
 
Next steps 

 
Further information about the Act and DCOs can be found on the Planning 
Inspectorate’s website: https://infrastructure.planninginspectorate.gov.uk/ 
 
You can also sign up for Project email updates on the following Planning Inspectorate 
webpage: 
https://infrastructure.planninginspectorate.gov.uk/projects/eastern/expansion-of-
london-luton-airport/  
 
If you have any queries about the contents of this letter, or how you can engage with 
the planning process, please do not hesitate to get in touch by email or by leaving a 
voicemail. The details are set out at the end of this letter. 

 
Yours faithfully, 
 

 
 

Head of DCO Programme, Luton Rising 
 
Email: futureluton@lutonrising.org.uk 
Leave us a voicemail: 0800 538 5203  
 

 














































































